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10/04/2015 Announcements

. We welcome new friends who are worshipping with ustoday for the first time.

. Our 2016 Faith Promise Offering for missions totals $65,850 to be completed from January to December,
2016. We are supporting 24 missionaries. We encourage brothers and sisters to participate in this program.
You can put your FPO dlips in the offering bag or in the FPO box in the lobby. Please keep our missions
ministry in prayer.

. Church members may pick up their copy of the 2016 Operations Budget for review. Unclaimed copies will
be mailed out to the address on file. The budget will be voted on a the Nov. 1 annual congregational
meeting. If you have any questions on the budget please contact the finance deacon Jimmy Luong.

. The Shepherding Team and the Church Council have unanimously approved the calling of a Cantonese
pastor to share Pastor Tran's responsibilities in the Cantonese congregation, so that he can focus more on
leading all three congregations. Before we have a new Cantonese minister Pagtor Tran will continue to
shepherd the Cantonese congregation. The following are nominated to be on the Cantonese Pastor Search
Committee (CPSC): Pastor Lin, Elder Shyi-Tai Jan, Raymond Ting, Doris Kiu, and Mo-Yuen Chow. The
CPSC will be confirmed by the Congregation on 11/1. You may contact any elder if you have any questions
and please pray for pastoral staff planning.

. Prayer is the foundation of a thriving church and all its ministries. Prayer is also the source from which we
draw strength from God. We encourage brothers and sisters to come to church at 7:30 pm on Wednesdays to
pray together for the church, its ministries and the needs of its members.

. We are planning to have Christmas Music Worship on December 13 this year. This is a wonderful
opportunity to come together through the music worship as one body in Christ. All born again brothers and
sisters who want to participate are welcome to join us at the choir room on Sunday afternoon at 1:15pm. If
you play any orchestra instrument and would like to join the orchestra, please email Christine Oentung
(pwob_ch@yahoo.com). Orchestra has practice today 1:15-2:30pm in the MPR.

. We thank the Lord that five brothers have accepted the nomination to serve in the Church Council for 2016 -
2017. They are Local Missions (Raymond Ting), Secretary (Showen Yeh), Fellowship (Jianying Li),
Worship (Xuting Wang) and Comptroller (Jimmy Luong).

Youth

1. College and Career Prep Night—Students and parents are encouraged to come on Saturday, October 24, from
5:00-8:30 p.m. for a time of fellowship and learning about preparing for college/career. Dinner will be
provided. Please bring a side dish or dessert. Sign up will start soon on the youth website.

2. Do You Need to Get Baptized? —If you have accepted Jesus as your Lord and Savior, but you have not been
baptized, you are encouraged to follow Jesus' command to be baptized to show that you are a true follower of
Jesus. See Pastor Jerry as soon as possible to sign up for baptism - and an upcoming baptism class. Baptism
will take place on Sunday, December 20, during the English Worship Service.

Remember in Prayers

1. Brother Ehud Oentung passed away in the afternoon of September 21 at Rex Hospital. A memorial service
was held last week. May the Lord comfort Christine and her family. Please remember them in your prayers.
In lieu of flowers, contributions to the following categories of support are welcome:

1) Defray funeral expenses. Y ou may write a check directly to Christine Oentung

2) RCCC Building Fund. Write your check to RCCC and note on memo line "Building Fund in memory of
Ehud Oentung.” Thisis atax-deductible contribution so ensure your name and address are legible.

3) Timotius and Abigail Oentung College Fund. Please go to this link: www.gofundme.com/4s4gpm74




2. Sister Margaret Ong has breast cancer and had surgery on 9/10 in Malaysia. Pray for successful surgery and
quick recovery. And also pray for the peace of mind for Margaret and her husband, and to have faith in God's
protection and that her husband will accept Christ.

3. Tim was admitted to the hospital due to severe pain last Wed 9/16. His rectal cancer is bigger and some
cancerous cells were found in his lungs and liver. Tim was discharged this afternoon 9/23. Please pray for the
wisdom concerning minimizing Tim's physical pain and the peace of God manifesting in this difficult time.

Upcoming Sermons
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